
ROCKBRIDGE PIECEWORKERS QUILD GUILD 
MONTHLY MEETING 

November 9, 2019 

 

 

PRESENT: Carol Schoner, President 
  Hope Bird, Vice President 
  Margo Carpenter, Secretary 
  Kerry Vansant, Membership 
  Sharon Engle, Immediate Past President 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Shannon Shirley and Vania Root were in attendance to give the day’s lecture and trunk show.  
Guests Bonnie Simmons and Doreen Deel were introduced. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Upon a motion made and properly seconded, the minutes of the October 12, 2019 were 
approved as presented. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Carol, standing in for Treasurer, Susan Greene, reported that the current balance is $4256.22.  
 
MEMBERSHIP  
 
Dues for annual membership ($24.00) are due in January but can be submitted at the 
December 2019 meeting.  Kerry Vansant will be handing over the Membership Chairperson 
position to Margo Carpenter effective January 2020. 
 
PROGRAM COMMITTEE 
 
The Program Committee is still looking for a Program Chairperson and committee members.   
 
QUILT SHOW 
 
Carol emailed guild members the final report for the 2019 Quilt Show. 
 
LIBRARY 
 
Elizabeth Locher, Librarian, reported that all books in the library are published after 2000 
making the library very timely. 
 
SUNSHINE 
 
Cards were sent in September to Sandy Davis, Bonnie Spoon and Carmina Bender.   



 
 
HAPPY BUCKS 
 
Several of our members shared happy news and gave Happy Bucks. 
 
COMFORT QUILTS 
 
Five comfort quilts were gifted in October 2019. 
 
HOSTESSES 
 
Hostesses for November were:  Becky Lane, Louise Tardy and Jan Lowry 

Board Members will be serving as hostesses for the December Holiday party. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Please consider volunteering for one of the open positions:  Vice President, Programs 
Chairperson, Retreat Chairperson, Committee Members for both Programs and Retreat.   
 
Thank you, Debbie Lane, for designing the RPQG rack card. The card will be displayed in local 
businesses and public buildings to promote the Guild.  Please feel free to share cards at shows 
or events you may be attending. 
 
Carol offered a suggestion for our giving this year.  The PTA at Century Elementary School is in 
need of shoes and clothing for individual clothing and personal care bags for children.  
Donations and money were collected at the meeting.  Assignments were given for the shoes 
needed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned; refreshments, Show and Tell and Shannon Shirley’s presentation 
followed. 
 
 
Respectively Submitted, Margo Carpenter for 
 
 
APPROVED:  __________________________________________ 


